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Angelus Letter

20 May 2020

Wednesday of the Sixth Week of Easter

St. Bernadette of Sienna

5 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

11 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

If this were a newspaper, this would be what is called a slow news day and I would have to come up with a tantalizing headline over a story that is really just a bunch of stuffing to catch your attention and sell papers.  Maybe something like this:  Rectory: Loss of property and frayed tempers mar beautiful spring day.  Fr. Barry Gearing stopped by yesterday celebrating his 20th anniversary to the priesthood and he brought his dog Neumann (named after St. John Neumann, not the mailman from the Seinfeld show.)  The pooch is a not-quite-two-year-old lab that wants to keep something in its mouth at all times, as long as it is not a dog toy, but a shoe or a pillow or a cell phone . . . needless to say – being on puppy patrol put an interesting twist to the evening.  This is another reason to be thankful that our rectory dog, Chester (named after Gilbert Keith Chesterton and the G.K. Chesterton Society) is becoming a well-behaved and mild mannered member of the parish community.
May is the month for priestly anniversaries (except for those who will be ordained this year!)  Fr. Simone is celebrating three years, which is sad because that means he only has one more year with us.  The fun thing about having a newly ordained priest is that every year it is a blessing to watch them as they grow into the priesthood and become a better and better priest.  

Since I have been here for twelve years, the other newly ordained priest who was assigned here during my time is celebrating eleven years, coming here a year after my arrival in the rectory and six months after Sebastian (our first rectory dog) moved in.  Happy anniversary to Fr. Pfeiffer, son of Ed and Gail Pfeiffer of our parish.

Fr. Karg, our pastor emeritus was ordained fifty-six years ago this month!  And Terry Peacock has been a deacon for thirty-nine years if my calculations are correct.  Say a prayer for them.

My anniversary is coming up at the very end of the month.  My classmates are coming down to St. Sebastian for a dinner prepared by our rectory cook, Marcy Smith, this coming Friday.    Twenty-two years ago, we were ordained on the feast of Joan of Arc.  My surprise for them is that I had an icon created for the occasion.  A Byzantine nun, Mother Iliana of Christ the Bridegroom Monastery in Burton, Ohio spent the last six months praying, fasting and painting it.  For those who will risk coming to Mass around her feast, I will introduce her to you at Mass.

In other good news, we have had a couple of men in the parish make serious inquiries to various seminaries.  The faith is still alive despite appearances!  Please keep them in your prayers. 

FLOWERS COMING TO ST. SEBASTIAN

The flowers that will be planted on the grounds of St. Sebastian Parish are being delivered this morning.  Tomorrow the volunteer grounds crew (will that include you?) will be here to start planting.  The grounds should look spectacular for our first public Mass.  If you want to volunteer and need information, call Cathy Sivec in the rectory office at (330) 836-2233 to find out more.

PLANS FOR THE FIRST PUBLIC MASS

Tomorrow we will have a staff meeting to figure out our plan for public Masses here at St. Sebastian.  If you remember the rather lengthy list of mandates and subsequent additions, the most recent memo eased off on much of it.  On Friday, I will let you know what we are going to do so that you can make a choice for yourself as to whether you are going to come to Mass (and/or volunteer to help keep the Church clean.)

Monday the 25th is also Memorial Day.  How awesome to go back to Mass on a day honoring those who died in service to their country to make it possible for us to celebrate our faith freely.  Unfortunately, we will not be able to have our annual Memorial Day Pot Luck Breakfast.  

T-SHIRTS FOR ST. SEBASTIAN

T-shirts are available from The Social Dept.  This t-shirt company is owned and operated by fellow parishioners. If you want to find a way to give some encouragement, as well as engage in some evangelization, take a look at these St. Sebastian Strong T-shirts.  Where do we find our strength?  Through our faith?  Where is the center of our community of faith?  St. Sebastian church.  Find out more about ordering these t-shirt at:  https://www.thesocialdept.com/products/st-sebastian-strong.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron,  Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Bernadette of Sienna, pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




